

Stewart R. Amell Superintendent of Schools Shelley H. Fitzpatrick Business Administrator

Board of Education:

Brian MacVean
President

Janet Hanni Vice-President

James Dowlearn Amy Guarasce Tammy Miller Deanna Soule Brenda Yerdon



Carolyn Shirley Middle School Principal

Maureen Shiel High School Principal

Sandy Creek Central School District

"Comet Pride is Community-Wide!"

June 13, 2016

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

I am writing to provide an update with regards to the results of the District's waster testing of our school and facilities. As I previously communicated, the District conducted testing of water fountains and water source used for cooking as well as outdoor outlets.

The Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has a standard threshold of 20 parts per billion. All potable water must be under this threshold to meet acceptable standards.

We are pleased to announce that every test sample was <u>under</u> the EPA the maximum threshold. The drinking and cooking potable water at the Sandy Creek Central School District is deemed safe of lead. These test results have been placed on file in the Director of Facilities office in the District Office.

We wish you and your families a safe and happy summer!

Sincerely,

Stewart R. Amell

Superintendent of Schools

SRA/shf